

Lincoln Public Schools

Ballfield Road Lincoln, Massachusetts 01773 781-259-9400 ext. 4304

> Brandon Kelly Facilities Director

October 17, 2023

Dear School Committee,

I am writing this letter to inform you that Hanscom Schools' will be awarding a contract for the 2023-2024 winter operations to D and P Contracting Inc. D and P Contracting reached out this year with a proposal that acknowledged the difficulties we all have been experiencing with inflation and presented a proposal that has no increase from last year's proposal. When I put the contract out for bid last year it concluded that D and P was the best contractor for our needs. Them submitting a proposal that had no increase on their hourly or per visit pricing continues to show the proven and successful relationship that has been established over the many years of service they have provided to the Hanscom Schools. D and P Contracting is a family owned and operated business who take pride in their work and have been reliable and trustworthy year after year.

For all of these reasons I hope the Committee will acknowledge my suggestion to continue to work with D and P Contracting, Inc per the proposal submitted dated October 5, 2023 for the Hanscom Schools winter operations.

Very Respectfully,

BN Kel

Brandon Kelly